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Pastor's Corner 
       As you probably know by now, I will be moving to Albany to serve as pastor of Christ 
United Methodist Church effective June 11.  My last Sunday in the pulpit will be June 8.     
       Where has the time gone?  I cannot believe that it has been five years since I was 
appointed to serve as your pastor!  I came to you as a baby-faced, wet behind the ears 
seminary student at the age of 29.  My knees literally shook and I thought I might pass out 
that first Sunday behind the pulpit in 2009.  Sandra and I had no idea what to expect as we 
ventured into the itinerant ministry for the first time.  We were hopeful, prayerful, and 
scared to death at the same time.  Thank God a lot has changed since those first days as your 
pastor!   
       You loved us from the time that you met us, and the fears and insecurities that Sandra 
and I faced literally began to fade away.  Thank you!  Your love has meant so much to this 
young clergy couple.  We immediately fell in love with you for being so kind and gracious to 
us.  Our love for you has only grown as we have shared life and ministry together.  We hope 

that we have been able to show you the same love, mercy, and grace that you have shown us over the last five years.   
       You have helped to shape and mold us in so many ways.  Our family has grown from two to three with the birth of 
Kinley Joy in August.  I know that God heard every prayer that you lifted up for us to start our family.  You have helped me 
to grow as a pastor, a preacher, and a Christian through your encouragement, wisdom, and your example of living out the 
faith.      
       What a privilege and blessing it has been to serve as your pastor over these last five years!  Words cannot express how 
grateful I am for the opportunity God has given me to be your pastor and friend.  As we move to Albany, the formal 
relationship of my being your pastor will change, but we will always share the bond of Christian love and friendship.    
       Effective June 11, Rev. Randall Smith will become your pastor.  I know Randall well from our days in seminary together 
and from serving together in the Dublin District.  He has a pastor's heart, and I have no doubt that God is sending just the 
right person to serve as your pastor.  I will be praying for all of you and for Randall and Cindy as you begin to grow and 
serve together in Christ.     Love,          Jeff, Sandra, and Kinley         
 

Farewell Luncheon for Jeff, Sandra,and Kinley 
Save the date and make plans to join us as we honor Jeff, Sandra, and Kinley Cook on Sunday, 
June 8th, with a Covered Dish Luncheon immediately following the Worship Service.  Everyone is  
invited!  

 

http://www.tennilleumc.org/
mailto:tumc@tennilleumc.org
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 Meet Your New Pastoral Family! 

Rev. Randall and Cindy Smith come to Tennille UMC  from Twin 
City United Methodist Church in Twin City Ga. Though both are 
originally from the North Georgia area, they have been in South 
Ga. for over 28 years and in ministry at Twin City for 7 years. Rev. 
Smith is a graduate of Dalton College, Georgia Southern 
University, and received his Masters of Divinity from Emory 
University, Candler School of Theology. Prior to entering the 
ministry, Rev. Smith served over 30 years in healthcare 
management including both hospital and nursing home 
administration. Prior to entering healthcare management Rev. 
Smith served as a Medical Technologist & Clinical Laboratory 
Director.   
 
Mrs. Smith attended the University of Georgia and is a graduate of 
the Medical College of Georgia as a Physician Assistant. After 

transitioning from the healthcare field to education, she currently teaches 8th grade science at Emanuel County 
Institute in Twin City. The Smiths have 2 sons, Jason 28, who lives in Statesboro, Ga. and will be married to 
Christiana Akins in September, and Ben Smith, 26, who is serving in the United States Air Force and is stationed 
in England, along with his wife, Denise. The Smiths are former abused/neglected animal rescuers and currently 
live in Twin City with their 5 dogs and three cats. The Smiths are excited  about their new ministry in Tennille 
and look forward to meeting the community and their new church family.    
 

Drop- In Pantry Shower for Rev. Randall and Cindy Smith 
On Saturday, June 21 from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

Drop by the parsonage  to meet and welcome the new parsonage family to TUMC.  Please bring 
a gift to help stock their pantry.   

 
 

United Methodist Men 
On April 25 - 27, the Tennille United Methodist Men's Group 
attended the annual South Georgia Conference United 
Methodist Men's Retreat at Epworth by the Sea.  Ron Deem, 
Danny Garner, Dean Blount, Russ Garland, Jeff Cook attended 
from our church.  Jack Shurling from Piney Mount UMC joined 
our group for the retreat.  Evangelist Eddie Middleton 
encouraged the men through his singing and inspiring 
messages. On Saturday afternoon, the men participated in a 
mission project, bagging and handing out a ton of tomatoes 
to low-income families in Brunswick.  The men had a great 
time of fellowship and are looking forward to returning to 
this event next year.      
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Outreach Committee Update 
 

aȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ¢¦a/Ωǎ ǘŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ ά.ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅέ ŜǾŜƴǘΗ  9ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ 
Jeff, Ron, Russ who set-up and cleaned-up our tent, chairs, etc.  Also,  a special appreciation to  Martha Taylor 
Lord, Margaret Northington, and Kathy Taylor who assisted Alan Smith with EMS in providing health care 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ά±ƛŀƭ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜέ ŀƴŘ ōȅ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ōƭƻƻŘ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǎǿŜǊƛƴƎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΦ 

For those of you not aware of the ά.ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅέ ƻŦ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΥ 
This began last year in Tennille City Park. It is aimed at Tennille city workers, their families, business people in 
Tennille, city council, Tennille DDA members and all who contribute their services to our city.  This year it was 
coordinated by Victory Central Church.  We are part of the Resource area where different resources in our 
county our represented.  For example, RESA,OFTC, Boys and Girls Club, EMS, TUMC and several others were 
members of this area offering advice on GED, Training and scholarships at OTFC and programs, opportunities for 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŜƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘΣ ŜǘŎΦ  Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ Ƙƻǘ ŘƻƎǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻƻŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΣ 
clothing items and household items are given away to those asking for assistance.  Several other churches 
participated in these areas but I hesitate to mention the names in case I should leave someone out.  It was VERY 
WELL attended! 

Our Bake Sale for Relay was quite a success in spite of irain and storms.  We took in $1000!!!   

As we stated at the beginning of this endeavor, $500 was given to WACO Relay for Life from our TUMC 

team and $500 was given to our wonderful out - reach ministry ά.ǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜέ.  This will assist in 

purchasing milk for our recipients and other needed supplies.  Thanks to the wonderful ladies who help with this 
ministry, food is donated, prepared and delivered by teams composed of our church members each month.  We 
share this with other area churches who provide meals the other days of the week each month.  In the summer 
we also provide families with children extra cereal, peanut butter, fruit, etc, as we know many children will be at 
home during this time.  At Christmas, extra fruit and candy are provided. MANY THANKS to all those who 
donated baked goods and were present to help during that terrible weather.  Jeff, Ron, Russ, again, for set-up 
and take down of our tent and chairs and tables. Thanks,  Jean for being our wonderful treasurer. Margaret 
Northington for being present and helping AND those others who were helping whose names I do not know at 
ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ  ! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ wƻƴ ŀƴŘ [ƛƴŘŀ 5ŜŜƳ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΗΗΗ  [ƛƴŘŀ ǿŀǎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ 
top fund raiser and we are all hoping she will be recognized as ouǊ ŎƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ ǘƻǇ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ǎƻƭŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
luminaries and torches and raised well over half of our funds raised for our team!!!!!!! 

Our WACO Cancer Support Group will meet on Thursday, June 19, 2014 at 6:00pm in 

our W.B. Smith building.  Faithful members continue and we welcome ALL those who are on the cancer journey, 
families, caregivers, and anyone who is or whose family is experiencing a chronic illness that we can offer our 
support and encouragement.  Please pass this word on to anyone you may know who might need any of support 
from our wonderful group!  We do meet the third Thursday of each month at the same location and same time.  
Anyone may also call me and I will do my best to answer their questions or find someone who can answer them.  
We do not offer financial support as we do not collect any dues or have any funds available. 

 
Sunday School ς 10:00 AM every Sunday 
The Seekers ς Led by Leona Rogers 
John Wesley Class ς Led by Mary Moye 
 
Worship Service ς 11:00 AM every Sunday 
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90th Birthday Celebration ς April 6, 2014! 

Happy Birthday Gus and Lucy Nell! 

        

 
Tribute to Lucy Nell Smith and Gus Ouzts 

On their 90th Birthday 
April   6 , 2014 

The year was 1924!   There were many changes in America in this decade called the Roaring Twentiesτthe world 
had become modernτtelephones, automobiles, radio, jazz and moviesτand the promise of ever greater prosperity.  
Calvin Coolidge was President in 1924 and he has the distinction of being the first president to deliver a radio broadcast 
from the White House.  Two future presidents were born this yearτJimmy Carter, our 39th president and George Herbert 
Walker Bush our 41st president. Into this era of booming economy and national enthusiasm, two baby girls were born in 
rural Oglethorpe County in the little town of Lexington in northeast Georgia. Lucy Nell was born to Margaret and George 
Cunningham on March 25th of 1924 and her cousin Ruby Augusta was born to Henrietta and Herschel Roberts on April 8th 
мфнпΦ  DŜƻǊƎŜ /ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳΣ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ IŜƴǊƛŜǘǘŀ wƻōŜǊǘǎΣ DǳǎΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǿŜǊŜ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƛǎǘŜǊτmaking Gus 
and Lucy Nell not just cousins but First cousins τan important distinction to us Southerners.  

In 1929 and 1930 as these little girls began their school years, the prosperity of the twenties had ended.   The 
stock market crashed and America was in the midst of the Great Depression and times were very hard. But the little girl 
cousins were unaware of hard times as they  grew up happily with their siblings-Lucy Nell had two brothers-George Jr and 
Harry while Gus had one sister- Saretta.   All the cousins played together and attended the same school--Meson Academy 
in Lexington which they tell me gave them the best education to be had in Georgia. Ruby Augusta soon became known as 
Gus and she started in the first grade at age 5 which was allowed in those days.  Lucy Nell started to school the following 
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year at age 6. So although they were not in the same grade they were in the same school. At Meson Academy both were 
popular young ladies and outstanding students. Gus was named Valedictorian of her class. They played on the same 
basketball team in high school and Lucy Nell was named an All State basketball player.  

By the time our birthday girls reached college age the economy had improved, but America was now on the brink 
of World War II. In 1940 when Gus finished high school she enrolled at the University of Georgia where she graduated in 
1944 with a degree in Sociology and a concentration in Math.  She worked in Athens for the Navy following graduation and 
taught for half a year at her home school Meson Academy in Lexington. During the war years of 1941-1944, Lucy Nell 
attended Georgia State College for ²ƻƳŜƴΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘΣ пм-44 -she completed college in 3 years! Why are we not 
surprised!  At GSCW she distinguished herself as a student and earned a BS degree in Education with a major in History. 
She later returned to GSCW (now Georgia College) to earn her Graduate degrees. From 1944-45 following her graduation 
Lucy Nell taught school in Dalton, Georgia.   

Gus and Lucy Nell both came to Tennille in 1945 just as World War II was coming to a close.   Lucy Nell came first 
to teach History at Tennille High School and she recommended her cousin, Gus, to fill a vacancy for a Math teacher at 
{ŀƴŘŜǊǎǾƛƭƭŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜǊŜ Dǳǎ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ƎƛǊƭΩǎ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ŎƻŀŎƘΦ IŜǊŜ ƛƴ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭ ƳŜǘ ŀƴŘ 
married John Holder Smith in 1946.  Gus was Maid of IƻƴƻǊ ƛƴ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭΩǎ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎΦ  [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ Dǳǎ ǘƻ WƻƘƴƴȅΩǎ 
first cousin, Buddy Outzs, and the next year ς 1947-  Dǳǎ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ .ǳŘŘȅ ŀƴŘ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ƘŜǊ ŎƻǳǎƛƴΩǎ aŀǘǊƻƴ 
of Honor.  See how interestingly their lives are intertwined. First cousins married first cousins! 

After marriage, Gus and Buddy moved to the Ouzts farm just outside Tennille- there they began raising their 
ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ мфрлΩǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ aŀƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜΦ Dǳǎ ŀƴŘ .ǳŘŘȅ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǳǊ ŦƛƴŜ ǎƻƴǎΥ  .ŜƴΣ IŜǊǎŎƘŜƭΣ Ienry 
and Allen.  When her boys were older, Gus returned to work for the Washington County Board of Education where she 
worked to establish the vocational library at Washington County High School.  Buddy was elected Superintendent of 
Schools for Washington County and added this demanding job to his farming activities. Gus with her friendly, mild-
ƳŀƴƴŜǊŜŘ ǿŀȅǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜ ŀǎǎŜǘ ǘƻ .ǳŘŘȅΩǎ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ ŎŀǊŜŜǊΦ   

Meanwhile, in 1946 Lucy Nell and John Holder had moved to Atlanta where Johnny was at Georgia Tech 
completing his college studies which had been interrupted by his wartime service. In 1949 they returned to Tennille where 
WƻƘƴ IƻƭŘŜǊ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ŀǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ Ŏƻǘǘƻƴ ƳƛƭƭΣ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜΩǎ ƳŀƧƻǊ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅΣ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ 
Manufacturing Company.  

Lƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ мфрлΩǎ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǘŀȅ-at-home mom with their two sweet children -- William and Margaret (and 
I know they were sweet kids because I babysat them). In 1955, with William and Margaret in school, Lucy Nell returned to 
the classroom at Tennille High School and was a beloved History teacher to the Tennille teenagers of my generation. She 
was and still is a fantastic teacher!  She inspired us to work hard and most of all she taught us to love learning.  She is 
herself a lifetime learner.  She still gets excited about discovering new things about the world and she is still an avid 
reader.  If you will forgive a personal note here: Miss Lucy Nell believed in me as a student and she fostered my interest in 
both learning and writing.  I can tell you that I am a teacher today because Lucy Nell Smith was my teacher.   Following the 
consolidation of the high schools, Lucy Nell went to teach at Washington County High School in 1962 and remained there 
ǳƴǘƛƭ мфсуΦ  aŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ άȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ Ŧƻƭƪǎέ Ǌemember her from her teaching years at WACO.  

 Lƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мфсп ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŘŜǾŀǎǘŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǳƴǘƛƳŜƭȅ ŘŜŀǘƘ ƻŦ WƻƘƴƴȅ ŀƴŘ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭΩǎ ǎƻƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳΦ ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
this tragedy and its aftermath Lucy Nell taught us once againτas she taught us all how to handle unbearable grief with 
dignity and strength.   Her faith is the key to her strength.  She was and still is today a woman of strong faith. She returned 
to the classroom and then she and John Holder received a blessing from God, the birth of another son, Jay.    

After retirement from public school Lucy Nell began her second career. She became the Headmistress at 
Brentwood School and continued in that position for 18 years.  Once again she touched my life as I was then a teacher at 
Brentwood and she was my principal. As a teacher Lucy Nell was selected three times as Star Teacher of the Year and she 
Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƴŀƳŜŘ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊŜŀ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ  ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘŜŘ 
than Lucy Nell Smith.   

In October 2003 Lucy Nell lost her husband John Holder. This was a great loss not only to his family but to this 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƳƻǳǊƴŜŘ WƻƘƴƴȅΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎΦ hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ [ǳŎȅ bŜƭƭ ǎǳŦŦŜǊŜŘ ƎǊƛŜŦ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǎǎ 
with dignity and remained strong and faithful to her family and her church.   

Likewise, Gus has been an inspiration to all of us as she so faithfully tended her husband Buddy during the many 
ƭƻƴƎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴǳǊǎƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜΦ !ƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǎƘŜ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ .ǳŘŘȅΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ {ƘŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ 
complained, she was just always thankful for the time they had together. Buddy died in June of 2012 and we all gathered 



The Tennille Testimony 

 

 6 

ǿƛǘƘ Dǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙƻǘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ .ǳŘŘȅΩǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
and to this church.  

How fortunate we are that these two first cousins--Lucy Nell Cunningham Smith and Augusta Roberts Ouzts ς 
chose to continue weaving their lives together by coming to live and serve in Tennille. At 90 years old they are still vital 
members of this church and this community.  Gus and Lucy Nell both have served in leadership positions in numerous civic 
ŎƭǳōǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ /ƭǳōΣ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ ²ƻƳŀƴΩǎ /ƭǳōΣ ǘƘŜ ½Ŝǘŀ /ŜƳŜǘŜǊȅ ¢ǊǳǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ 
both have served as President of the Fine Arts Club of Tennille.   Their knowledge and positive manner is still in demand.   

Interestingly, Lucy Nell and her cousin Gus did not begin their religious journey together. Lucy Nell grew up in the 
Methodist Church in Lexington and when she and John Holder settled in Tennille, Lucy Nell moved her membership to 
¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ ƛƴ мфпфΦ   DǳǎΩ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿŀǎ .ŀǇǘƛǎǘ ǎƻ ǎƘŜ ƎǊŜǿ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ŜȄƛƴƎǘƻƴ .ŀǇǘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ŜŀǊƭȅ Řŀȅǎ 
ƛƴ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ ǎƘŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ¢ŜƴƴƛƭƭŜ .ŀǇǘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ   Dǳǎ ǘŜƭƭǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǿƘŜƴ aǊǎΦ aŀǊȅ bƻǊǘƘƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ  aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ mother 
in law,  advised Gus that she really should be in the same church with her husband, so in 1950 Gus joined Tennille 
Methodist Church. If my math is correct, all this adds up to the impressive fact that Gus Outzs has been a member of this 
church for  64 years and Lucy Nell Smith has been a  member of this church for 65 years.   

During all this time they both have served our church in leadership positions. Lucy Nell has served on the Board of 
Trustees, as chairman of the Council on Ministries, chairman of the Finance committee, chairman of the CV Ouzts 
Foundation and Chairman of the United Methodist Trust Fund. She is currently serving as chairman of the PPR committee.  
Gus has served so faithfully as an officer of the C.V. Ouzts Foundation. She has been a Sunday School teacher, a Vacation 
Bible School teacher, Treasurer of the UMW circle and for several years she has served not just as chairman, but she IS the 
Flower committee.  It is through the efforts of Gus Ouzts that flowers are on our altar each Sunday and the proper 
acknowledgment is in the bulletin.   

Both Lucy Nell and Gus have always been faithful members of the missionary circle of the UMW and they are  
staunch supporters of the community outreach programs of our church. Even now as they turn 90 years old we can still 
count on them as a dynamic part of our Bread of Life programτ You should see Lucy Nell at the stove cooking vegetables, 
fixing plates and then watch Gus come in the door with her baskets of desserts for delivery to needy people in our 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘŀǳƴŎƘ ǿƻǊƪ ŜǘƘƛŎΦ   LŦ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǳǎ άȅƻǳƴƎŜǊέ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƛǊŜŘ ŀǘ 
Bread of Life meals, we only have to look to these two dynamos and we stand taller and try to work harder.   

These gracious ladies love this church.  Almost every Sunday morning you can find both of them at morning 
worship service. We always look for them right there in their usual places.  We would all do well to take a lesson in 
faithfulness by looking to the worship attendance of these two wonderful church ladies.    

Lucy Nell Smith is a hero to many peopleτto many of you here today.  Like me, many of you had the great good 
fortune to be taught by Lucy Nell. The people who   were taught by her and those who taught with her hold her in great 
esteem. She is the epitome of a genuine teacher and we all still look to her for the correct way to behave, to speak, and to 
continue learning.  

Gus Ouzts is a dear soul who befriends so many people.  Her positive outlook and kind heart have endeared her 
to many.  One of the teachers in our county told me about having car trouble on a very rainy morning on Main Street near 
DǳǎΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ Dǳǎ ŎŀƳŜ ƻǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ L ǘƘƛƴƪ L ŀƳ ǉǳƻǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ 
correctly--Dǳǎ  ǎŀƛŘ άWǳǎǘ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊΣ {ǳƎŀǊΣ LΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƻΦέ bƻǿ ƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳΣ ǎƘŜ 
ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƭŀŘȅ ƴƻǊ ƘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƴǳƛƴŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ Dǳǎ hǳȊǘǎ ƛǎ  ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜŘ ƘŜǊŜΦ  

 So here we are today, ladies, in the year 2014 -- in a world quite different from the year of your birth.    In a 
world where the internet, cell phones and satellites are now commonplace; but sadly where civility and gracious behavior 
seem to be in short supply.  But thankfully, this is still a world where God is in charge and where we can trust in His 
goodness ς and appreciate the unique opportunities he gives us to honor people like the two of you.  

And we do indeed honor both of you on your 90th birthdays. Your lives have been woven together in so many 
special ways, so we wanted to weave this tribute together to honor you both today.  We celebrate the ninety years which 
have brought both of you professional success as well as personal satisfactionτand we celebrate the years which the two 
of you have shared your many talents with all of us.  Both of you will always hold a special place in the hearts of the people 
of Tennille and especially the members of this church.  

We are delighted that so many of your friends and family are joining us in celebrating this momentous occasion.   
With our love and appreciation to you, Lucy Nell and Gus, we wish you both a very Happy Birthday and we thank you for 
giving us the opportunity to share it with you.  
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Birthdays 
June  

Charles Orr ï 1 

Ike Bevill ï 4 

Hugh McMaster ï 10  

Suzanne Irons ï 13  

Faye West ï 14 

Leona Rogers ï 16 

Robert Patrick 17 

Jenny Johnson- 18 

Dana Rountree ï 18  

Billy McMaster ï 19 

 

 

Bud Alexander (Chris and 

Margaretôs grandson)- 27 

Catherine Orr ï 30 

Carrie Ingram Burger ï 30 

 

July  

Beryl Spry ï 5 

Margaret S. Alexander ï 6 

Jerry Knight ï 9 

Linda Deem ï 17 

Jerry Chapman ï 20  

Marjorie Wright- 25 

Clint Smith ï 28 

Hill Thomas ï 29 

E. Allen Smith ï 30 

Will Smith ï 31  

 

August 

Kinley Joy Cook- 1 

R. W. Wommack, III ï 1 

Irene Summerlin - 9 

Helen Chapman ï 12  (will be 

100 in 2014) 

E. K. May ï 12 

Daniel May ï 16 

Anne Bazemore ï 18   

Edwin D. Irons ï 19    Faye 

McMaster ï 20 

J. W. Rhodes, Jr. ï 21 

Charles Nicholson ï 22 

Debby May ï 22  

Dan Moye ï 29  

Chris Alexander- 29 

 
Anniversaries

June 

William and Sue Burgamy  -- 5 

Bishop Dwight and Suzanne Irons ï 9  

Brad and Joey Boardwell ï 12 

Rev. Jeff and Sandra Cook- 12 

Rusty and Marcia Harris- 25 

Rev. Ramus and Betty Freeman ï 26 

Dean and Patsy Blount ï 28 

 

 

If you would like to have a copy of the most recent Council 

Meeting Minutes or Financial Statements, contact the church 

office via email tumc@tennilleumc.org or call 478-552-7811.  

 

 

July 

Scott and Holly Smith ï 6 

Danny and Carole Garner- 27 

 

August 

Chris and Margaret Alexander- 8 

Jerry and Mary Knight ï 10 

Charles and Shirley Nicholson ï 17 

 

 

 

Such a short five years!!!    We will miss you Jeff, Sandra and Kinley! 

 
  

mailto:tumc@tennilleumc.org
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United Methodist Women  
           UMW Day 

Joyce Dent, Speaker 
Honoree:  Mary Eva Rowley 
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Family Day 2014 
May 4, 2014 

Mary Margaret Northington Yielding 

      

     

      

       

       
  


